
Questionnaire survey on asbestos management in local authority controlled system built schools 2009/10:
Publication of responses and findings

Local Government Employers (LGE) are sending out this note to all Local Authorities in England with responsibility for Children’s Services, on behalf of the Health and Safety Executive (HSE).
In 2009 your authority was asked by HSE and the then Department for Children Schools and Families to complete an online questionnaire on your arrangements for managing asbestos in system built school buildings where you have or share responsibility for maintenance.  This survey is complete – HSE has evaluated the responses and follow-up action has been taken by HSE inspectors in those authorities where further clarification of management arrangements was required.
On the 21 September, the survey responses will be posted on the HSE website (www.hse.gov.uk/services/education/information.htm#asbestos) along with a summary of the findings of the follow-up inspections.  HSE have had requests to release the responses from asbestos in schools campaigners, trade unions and local newspapers.  HSE are required to release this information under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004, and consider that uploading the documents to the HSE website is the most appropriate way of releasing this information.
HSE recognise that the public disclosure of this information may lead to questions from the media, parents, and other concerned parties.  HSE is therefore giving you advance notice of the publication through this note.  In addition, on 17 September, HSE will write (by email) to Chief Executives whose local authorities are responsible for schools to provide more detailed feedback on the online questionnaire and the summary of the findings of the follow-up inspections.  This is to ensure that local authorities are aware of the general findings in advance of the publication of the information.
If you have any urgent enquiries in the meantime, please contact HSE directly at Publicservicessector@hse.gsi.gov.uk.  


